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Headteacher’s Blog 

Dear parents and carers 
 
I hope you are all safe and well.  
 
You can watch a video version of this blog here. In the video, I have made the schoolboy error of saying the clocks 
go forward this weekend. Please ignore that advice. They will actually go forward at 2am on Sunday 29 March. My 
apologies for those I have unnecessarily alarmed. 
 
All our students have now marked their first full week back in school since last December. I must say how            
impressed we have been with the positivity they have shown and the enthusiasm they have demonstrated for their 
school work. I have visited many lessons this week, and seen students hard at work across all year groups. Our 
overall attendance figure has been over 95% since last week. 
 
Our first priority when students returned was to remind them of our COVID controls, in particular the new require-
ment that students wear face coverings in lessons. This has simply not been an issue for our young people. Their 
compliance has been 100% and I want to congratulate them all for this and thank you for your support in ensuring 
that your children come to school with a face covering. We have witnessed some very amusing and stylish designs. 
 
We have also made a conscious and concerted effort to reset our high expectations. We have reminded students 
of our values: Rights Responsibilities Respect. We know our young people will reacclimatise quickly if we restore 
familiar learning routines and classroom practice. This week, therefore, we have been reinforcing simple messages 
about bringing the right equipment to school, presenting written work carefully and removing outdoor coats and 
hoodies etc in the classroom.  
 
Today marked the final day of full COVID testing in school. Students in all year groups have now been tested three 
times in school. Since the beginning of the year, we have conducted over 3,500 separate tests. This is quite an   
incredible achievement and a huge credit to the wonderful staff here who have administered those tests so        
efficiently and effectively. And those staff have commented on the students’ impeccable conduct, and the fact that 
they have taken the whole thing in their stride. They really have been a credit to themselves and to Stowupland 
High School.  
 
Students have now been provided with COVID-testing kits to continue regular testing at home. Mrs McKendrick 
wrote home earlier in the week about this.  
 
Spring officially arrives on Sunday even if the weather hasn’t always felt particularly spring-like over the past few 
days!  Mind you, the sun has been shining today and it was reported yesterday that the first cuckoo of the year had 
been heard singing in the Combs area. 
  
My best wishes to you for the weekend and the week ahead. 
 
Peter Whear 
Headteacher 

Word of the Week:  

Acquiesce :  accept something reluctantly but without protest  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1o5JTEuBBQWwf0nuYTEwn1Tc8d2-HE3WG/view?usp=sharing


Contact Details:  

Main School:   01449 674827 (8.30am—4.00pm) Miss K Elmer and Ms E McNaught 

Pastoral Emails:    

year7@stowuplandhighschool.co.uk Mrs Rolfe 

year8@stowuplandhighschool.co.uk Miss Riches 

year9@stowuplandhighschool.co.uk Mr Canfer 

year10@stowuplandhighschool.co.uk Mr Perry 

year11@stowuplandhighschool.co.uk Mrs Rudling 

sixthform@stowuplandhighschool.co.uk Mrs K Southgate 

General : enquiries@stowuplandhighschool.co.uk Mrs S Lewis 

Cashless catering: accounts@stowuplandhighschool.co.uk Mrs N Wooldridge 

Library: library@stowuplandhighschool.co.uk Mrs N Burns 

Attendance: attendance@stowuplandhighschool.co.uk 
Mrs A Cranfield 

Absence Line:   01449 742428 

Website: www.stowuplandhighschool.co.uk  

Church Road     Stowupland     Stowmarket     IP14 4BQ 

Headteacher:  Mr Peter Whear  

Chair of Governors:  Mrs Karen Hudson 

Company Number:  10298832 

Diary Dates  

Wednesday 14 April 

 
Y11/Y13 Parents’ Evening (invite only) 

Wednesday 21 April Y7 Parents’ Evening  

Wednesday 28 April Y8 Parents’ Evening  

Please note: 

 As previously advised, the pastoral email address pastoralsupport@stowuplandhighschool.co.uk is 

being phased out at the end of this term and will no longer be supported. 

 



 Information and Updates 

 
 
Cashless Catering 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Museum of East Anglian Life; Kickstart in Stowmarket 
Kickstart is a Government scheme to create new job placements for under 24 year-olds on           
Universal Credit at this time of high youth employment. The placements are 25 hours a week for a 
total of 6 months and they are paid at the National Minimum Wage/National Living Wage (18-20yrs: 
£6.56 ; 21-22yrs: £8.36; 23+: £8.91). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Second round of placements will also be offered later in the year.  
 
Further details regarding eligibility and how to apply for a placement can be found on the museumôs 
website: 

http://eastanglianlife.org.uk/kickstart/ 
 
 
Asymptomatic (LFD) Testing 
All consenting students have now received their third test and have been provided with a home 
testing kit.  This has been a mammoth undertaking and sincere thanks go to all of the staff involved 
in the process.   
 
One of our invigilators, who has been helping in the testing centre, commented as follows: 
 

I would just like to say that the kids have been absolutely incredible. Perfectly behaved and have just 
taken it all in their stride. Each year has been a credit to themselves. Think we all feel the same too, 
not just me. We frequently comment on their behaviour.  
 

Home School Communication 

Please look out for a welcome email from Arbor next week with login details for the Parent Portal 

and Arbor App. 

Applications are now open for placements at the Museum of East 
Anglian Life, John Peel Centre and Modece Architects which will start 
on 12 April 2021. Placements range from photography, graphic     
design and research to river conservation and media work. 

If students have meals outstanding on an old 
lunch pass, they should hand the pass into      
Reception by Friday 26 March for meals to be 
credited to your account on the new cashless 
system.  Thank you. 

http://eastanglianlife.org.uk/kickstart/


 Information and Updates 

60 Second Challenge  - Catch and Clap 
Congratulations to the following KS3 students for successfully completing this challenge: 

Gold  

Alfie Ager 
Jack Ashford 
Jake Bloom 
Mia Bloomfield 
Emily Bone 
Lily Carr 
Theo Cassidy  
Lauren Chapman 
George Cobbold 
Amy Cobbold 
Edith Devlin-Grist 
Ellie Fullinger 
 

Silver 
Evie Ager 
Ruby Dempsey 
Emile Druktenyte 
Freya Firman 
Emily Huggins 
Jasmine Kent 
Benjamin Margetson 
Esme Miles 
Chloe Phillips 
Bethany Walker 
 
 
Bronze  
Grace Stewart  
 
 
 

Gipping  Valley and Thurston  Sports Partnership 
Congratulations to the many Stowupland students who received a partnership medal this week for 
completing the various lockdown challenges. 

 

Cycle Allowance 
During the pandemic students have been encouraged to use active travel to get to and from school.  If 
they wish to trade in their travel pass for a cycle allowance, students are encouraged to apply for 
Bikeability Level 3 training at CyclistTraining@suffolkhighways.org  
 
Full details of the new allowance can be found on the Suffolkonboard website 

Jed Graham 
Lucy Heckman-Smith 
Elena Kendall  
Freya Lague 
Michal Latka  
Ella Markham 
Sophie Markham 
Emily Mason 
Mia Merchant 
Jed Millin 
Jack Mullett 
Oliver Nicholson 

Isabella North-Fields 
Daisy Percival 
Jake Perkins 
Ethan Scott 
Thomas Spelman 
Chloe Strachan  
Brooke Sturgeon 
Isla Sutton 
Mia Walsh 
Riley Winter 
Amy Young 

https://suffolkroadsafe.com/family-cycling-sessions
https://www.suffolkonboard.com/school-travel/travel-options/walk-or-cycle/cycle-allowance-pilot-for-2021-22/



